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January 11, 2025 
 
Via Email: clerkoftheboard@ventura.org 
 
Clerk of the Board of Supervisors 
County of Ventura 
800 South Victoria Avenue 
Ventura, California 93009 
 
RE:  City Selection Committee – Request for Appointment to LAFCo 
 
Dear City Selection Committee: 
 
Please accept this Letter of Interest for appointment to the Local Agency Formation 
Commission as City Member Commissioner. 
 
I currently have the privilege of serving as Councilmember for the City of Camarillo where I 
have been a resident for over 45 years. I have served as councilmember for six years. I am 
also appointed to several of our City’s internal committees for Economic Development and 
Land Use, Policy, and the ad hoc committees of Biosolids/Food Waste and Healthy 
Camarillo. I also serve as a regional representative on the Ventura County Airport Authority 
and Clean Power Alliance of Southern California. For the Clean Power Alliance, I chair the 
Finance Committee and sit on the Executive Committee.   
 
My professional experience includes my current employment as a Psychiatric R.N. at Vista 
del Mar Hospital in Ventura. I earned my RN at the USC-Los Angeles County Medical 
Center School of Nursing, and I hold a B.S. in Psychology and a M.S.N. from the University 
of Phoenix. I am passionate and dedicated to improving the quality of life throughout the 
County and feel I am a candidate reflective of a broad set of skills with ample experience to 
contribute to LAFCo. 
  
I work to find compromise and build consensus around issues of shared interest with those I 
work alongside and look forward to adding a fresh perspective to the diversity of the 
commission. I am a proponent for the preservation of agricultural land resources and open 
spaces and will provide a balanced viewpoint as a representative for all Ventura County 
communities.  
 
I have served as an alternate for LAFCo for the past two years and have attended almost all 
of the meetings. I look forward to continuing my work as a regular member. 
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The City of Camarillo has a vested interest in LAFCo activities, and it makes good sense to 
have a Camarillo City representative sit on the Commission. I sincerely thank you for your 
consideration. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Susan Santangelo 
Councilmember 
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